MINUTES OF P.A.V.R.C. MEETING

2nd March 2006

MEETING OPENED: 7.30pm by President Mark. 

ATTENDEES: As per Attendance register
WELCOME TO VISITORS / GUESTS: Nil

APOLOGIES: Val Marden, John R Moss, Norma Moss, Bill Hale, Mozzie McMahon, Bill Hannagan, Barb Scholar, Clive & Hennie Foster, John & Joan Hills, Bob Tancock.

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: Moved Peter Gerblich, seconded Neil Spriggs

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES:  Allan Murphy asked what was the result of the letter from thre Federation re the Bay to Birdwood. 

· Too many moderns in the run after the start especially near the Tea Tree Plaza, too many stops and starts, near misses due to modern drivers lack of care when driving amongst older cars – braking issues. Mark has advised the federation.

· Allan said he had some ideas; Mark advised it’s not too late to pass these on either to mark or direct to the FHMCC

CORRESPONDENCE OUT: Nil

CORRESPONDENCE IN: 

Magazines-




Crank Talk Mar 2006




Smoke Signal Feb 2006




The Grease Rag Feb 2006




Buzzer Box Mar 2006




Restore Newsletter Feb 2006

         Flier 
-Swap Meet Naracoorte 6th & 7th May 2006

-Kerneweck Lowender Cavalcade of cars and     Motorcycles Sun 20th May 2007

-KI Motor Fest 2006 – Sun 1st Oct 2006

-Clare Swap meet Sun 19th march 2006

FHMCC Subscription notice – Affiliation Fees 2005/06 $35 per club.




FHMCC SA Inc Directory of Members 2006.


Free copy (2) SA Motor  from RAA Mar - April

Advertising fliers  – Rare Spare

· Cartridge World

· Royal Mail Hotel Grampians, Vic.

BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE: Nil

CORRESPONDENCE ACCEPTED:  Max, Seconded Neil Spriggs

TREASURERS REPORT: All books are with the Auditor. The audit should be completed by next meeting. Due to illness, Liz had forgotten to pick up the latest statement from the Community CU. 

Yearly  Balances:-

Income :- $ 4220:13         
Membership Fees $ 2480:00




    
Raffles, BBQ           $   572.50





Interest etc            $ 1730:13







          $ 1213.13

Expenses  $ 3753:28                  Profit              $  466:85

Petty Cash              

$  599:50

Post/Freight           

 
$    28:00

Credit Union Fees  


$    13:50

Gov’t Debit tax      

$     5:50

BBQ Expenses         

$ 441:30

Insurances               

$ 691:80

Printing/Photocopying Mag  
$ 162:60

Stationery  



$     2:45

Prizes  



$   77:50

Badges etc Misc 


$ 1713:13

(Badges - $ 1419:10)  

Liz said she does not see any necessity to raise fees as the cost of the badges was a one off and there are still badges for sale to members.

Moved by Robert Righetti seconded by Ron Dawes that the Treasurers Report be accepted. Passed.

CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT:

February 11th - Mystery tour to Port Germein . They called in at Shirley and Dave Tattingham’s to look at his “shed”.  There will be a full report in the Gulf torque.  It is not available tonight as the copier is on the blink. It was a successful run with lunch at the Pub which was good. Drove home via Port Germein Gorge on the survey road which was in reasonable condition and stopped at Wilmington. There is an Antique shop which has just opened so they stopped to have a look and then returned home. 

March 12th – This run has been cancelled due to conflict with PADARC Rally. The Clare Swap Meet is on the 19th, so this run will be held at a later date, possibly 23rd April – Max to confirm next meeting.

April 16th - Tortoise and Hare Run – Cancelled as it is the Easter weekend. 

April 22nd - Ramsay Village run to Quorn and return – Meet at clubrooms at 1:30pm. Stan, Ron, Mark, Bryan, Trevor (possibly) & Cec.

Saturday May 13th – PADARC Club visiting us  - Sandra Chapel to confirm. BBQ and salads (to organise next meeting).

June – Speed Regularity Event  - Robert & Franz to organise.

President Mark advised the reason for the club Captain organising events into the next Club year is no longer necessary – ie we had to supply a Calendar of club events each year to the Historic Registrar in Adelaide prior to the Historic Registration system being introduced. As this is no longer necessary, Mark asked Cec if he would like the new Club Captain to organise the runs from this month, keeping in mind the visit from PADARC members in May.

Cec advised there is a 750 GS Suzuki motorcycle for sale $2500:00 negotiable. It has done 68,000 kms. It needs TLC has a self starter. The ad will be in the Trans this week.

Moved max and seconded Neil this report be accepted.

CATERING COMMITTEE: Nil

HISTORIC REGISTRARS REPORT:

Registrars have arranged a Stamping Day on the 26th March at 10 am at the clubrooms.

This will be a yearly event to take place on the 3rd Sunday after the AGM.

BBQ supplied and members cars will be on display to the Public.

Notice will be put in the Trans.

Cars must be here for endorsement and fees can be paid on the day as they must be paid by the end of March to be considered as financial.

Glenn asked what to do with a vehicle he has purchased which is registered.  Mark said when the rego runs out, bring the vehicle and papers for stamping.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

· Dry zone – Mark has found out that we are able to have alcohol on the premises providing it is after hours and there is no Public access i.e. out of Homestead Park operating hours. Also we must not be charging for it – must be BYO.

· Car for Sale - Max advised there is a 1955/56 (??) Austin A55 complete for sale at Quorn - $100.00. Clutch went, motor has done 1 hour of running since it was reconditioned.
·  Wine tasting - Saturday 4th March at 6pm at Hewett’s residence at 9 Willoughby Street, Stirling North. They are German Wines – Iris, Graeme, Mark, Kathy, John and Norma will be attending.

· Mark has put a list of jobs that need to be done prior to the rally on the whiteboard. Members are asked to think about what job they are able to do – volunteers required.

· Garden – Council is going to donate plants

· Sink & cupboards in the shed.

· Hut – fix windows, shelves.

· Repaint pumps and signs etc.

· Repairs to flagpole.

· The Rally Committee will have other jobs to be done and may need to second members. It is going to be a busy Year.  The rally Committee may need to have a discussion after the AGM.  Iris asked were there Pre Rally Fliers organised as she and Graeme would like to give info to the Fiat 500 Club.  

MEETING CLOSED: 8.00 pm.

